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September 14, 2018 
 
Mr. Kelly B. Mendenhall 
Director of Regulatory and Pricing 
Dominion Energy Utah 
333 S State Street 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145 

 
 
 
 

 
Re:    Dominion Energy Utah’s Application for Approval of the 2018 Year Budget for Energy Efficiency 

Programs and Market Transformation Initiative, Docket No. 17-057-22, and 
Dominion Energy Utah’s Energy Efficiency Reports, 2018, Docket No. 18-057-02 

 
Dear Mr. Mendenhall: 
 

The Public Service Commission (“PSC”) has reviewed Dominion Energy Utah’s (“DEU”) report 
filed on July 30, 2018 (“July Report”) pertaining to Demand Side Management expenditures to date 
associated with the 2018 ThermWise® Builder Rebates Program and the 2018 Market Transformation 
Program (“Programs”). The PSC also reviewed the Division of Public Utilities’ (“DPU”) comments 
addressing the July Report. 

 
The DPU recommends the PSC acknowledge the July Report as meeting the reporting 

requirements established by the PSC in Docket No. 09-057-151 and that no further action by the PSC is 
necessary. The DPU explains that the ThermWise® Builder Rebates Program is experiencing higher than 
expected customer participation in the 95% efficiency furnace measure for both single and multifamily 
units. Further, if the rate of spending continues through the remainder of 2018, the Programs are 
forecasted to reach 100 percent of their budgets. The DPU states DEU will continue to monitor program 
spending and provide quarterly reports. 

 
Based the PSC’s review of DEU’s filing and the DPU’s comments, the PSC acknowledges 

DEU’s July Report as meeting the relevant reporting requirements. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#304417 

                                                 
1 See In the Matter of the Application for Approval of Fourth Year Budget for 2010 Demand-Side Management Programs and Market 
Transformation Initiative (Order issued January 12, 2010), Docket No. 09-057-15. 


